April 10, 2017 Woodhull Township
Park Commission

F. Kline opened the meeting at 7:05 with pledge and
prayer.

Roll Call
Mr. F. Kline — Present

Mrs. C. Henske — Present
Mrs. P. Hill — Present
Mrs. K. Colby — Present
Mrs. L. Sayles — Present
Minutes

Minutes read. Motion to accept minutes as amended by
Krista Colby and Laura Sayles seconded. Motion carried.

Surveillance Camera’s metal box

Krista has two options to consider. She printed out two
different boxes on line. They run between $25 to $35.
Krista moved that Carl will look at one of the boxes to fit
the camera’s. Fred tables until we have further
information.

Pure Green

Chris called to spray the fields again this year. The price
Is the same as last year. The cost is $740.00 front field
and $740 back field. Vegetation control is $200.00 for the
in field per field. Four applications at $185.00 each.



Laura makes a motion to continue with Pure Green to
spray the infield and outfield for this season. Connie
second’s. Roll call, F. Kling, L. Sayles, K. Colby, C.
Henske, P. Hill. Motion approved.

Inspection of play ground equipment

Fred say’s it's partially done. Four days of rain and one
day of snow made it hard to do anything last week. Fred
has all the spring toy’s up, the swings, tire swing up. Fred
will be inspecting the rest of the equipment, gym set, slid
as weather permits. The swings are showing wear, they
need replacing, will take a look in the summer. The spring
toys need spray washing and repainted in the fall. Krista
suggested that we could ask the Perry & Laingsburg Art
students if they would like to work on the spring toys over
the winter. Connie will be getting together with an Art
teacher and she could ask her. Fred say’s we need to
purchase pea stone for under the gym set, wall climb,
possible 5 yards. Spring toys does not have pea stone,
only ground. Do we need pea stone for the spring toys?
Connie mentioned shaved rubber is put down now. Krista
will check on pea stone and get back to us. The ring
ladder, the landing bars on the single post need to come
down to be sanded and painted.

Guest Bill Hall asked Fred about what kind of garden
tractor we are looking at. He knows of a medium size
tractor that will be coming up for sale. Bill will find out how
much, horse power, etc. to give to Fred at our next
meeting.



K. Nickols handed each of us rules and regulations for the
park for us to look over and relay back any questions she
had. K. Nickols mentioned that the lady that was requiting
kids for the ball games from Mason for the 10 and under,
will be putting that information on the web site.

S. Mendell asked about the sign for the Historical marker
in the front of the Hall. K. Nickols says it's paid for, a
place has not been totally decided yet. M. Shaft talked
about buying a brick and put your name on it to raise
money.

New business

Paula — No new business
Connie — No new business
Krista — No new business
Laura — No new business

Fred — asked if we received a letter from Ben Frederick.
We did. Received a schedule from Graham Church for
ball. They will work together on the scheduling with
Mason league and Graham Church. Fred received
information on the tubing to go on the fences, $1.50 per
foot from Spartan Fences. Figure about 1,000 foot on
each field. Connie asked if we could put it on or someone
else. Fred could find that out. Krista suggested one field
this year and one field next year. Spartan can get any
color. Fred received a packet from Shiawassee Health



Dept., rules for testing the water. Sent forms, Fred talked
to Katie at the Health Dept. on how to fill out the forms.
Fred will test the water just like normal. DEQ is
recommending to fill out the forms. Fred will call Joe
Herman on the tree on the fence.

When to call American Rental for the Porta jons? May 1%,
one regular and one handicap. Fred has a voice mail from
Jim Peters from the Congregational Church in Perry
asking about using the ball field for Monday night. Connie
motions that the church has the ball field on Monday
nights, Krista seconded. Motion carried. When to meet to
put out picnic tables? April 17" at 5:00 P.M.

Guests tonight are, Sheila Mendell, Julie Black, Bill Hall &
Kay Nickols.

Meeting adjourned until next month at May 8th



